St. Michael's RC Primary School



Weekly Newsletter

Loving ♥ Valuing ♥ Respecting

12th May 2017

This week's Quote: Let there be respect for the earth, peace for its people love in our lives, delight in the good, forgiveness for past wrongs and from now on a new start!

Well done to all our children who have taken part in tests this week - showing a great amount of perseverance, resilience and determination. We're very proud of you all!

<u>Y5 - Science Lab</u>

We were lucky to have Manchester University Students visit and share their Planetarium - making shadow puppets and learning about Space!

This week Attendance is 97%

All children in Year 4 arrived on time every day this week and Y6 for a 2nd week running.

Keep up the good timekeeping!

<u>Dates for our Diary</u>

12th May

- PGL Week for Year 6
 21st May Communion Final celebration and photos
 24th May
- Y6 visit to Sikh Temple
- Y1 Phonics meeting for parents 3.30pm

25th May

 Y1 Phonics meeting for parents 8.30am

Tuesday & Thursday afterschool sports clubs are noted on the website calendar.

Lunchtime Superstars

Our lunchtime and kitchen staff, supported by our class teachers will be selecting one child from each year group who has shown excellent manners and followed St. Michael's Golden Rules during lunchtime. Children will be awarded a special certificate at our Celebration Assemblies. Look out for next weeks newsletter to see who our Lunchtime Superstars are!

Health and Safety Reminders - Uniform and Appearance

Thank you to all those who have removed earrings and who are looking very smart in their proud St Michael's uniform. It is so important to look well presented for the school day, ready for learning and being an excellent ambassador for the school. A key Health and Safety reminders, shared in the Uniform Policy is that no earrings should be worn. The Uniform Policy also states sensible shoes to be worn and no trainers. Thank you for your co-operation.

Communion Celebration - 21st May 2017

Our Year 3 children are celebrating their Holy Communion after 9.30am Mass on Sunday 21^{st} May. We are kindly asking Year 2 Parents, whether they could help assist in the preparations and celebrations in the Parish hall, whatever time you can give would be greatly appreciated by the children and families. Please let Miss Gray (Y3 teacher) or Mrs New in the Office know if you can spare any time. Thank you very much.

PTA Meeting

Thank you to all who attended the PTA meeting last Monday 8th May. It was great to see you there, generating fundraising ideas for the year ahead. Look out for PTA news and the next meeting!

Punctuality in the morning

Well done to all those children who are 'in the line at 5 to 9' when the bell goes! Please make sure that we are lining up smartly and safely when the bell goes!

Book Club

Mrs Riley sends a huge thank you to all who brought books over the year. You have helped to raise £155 in rewards, which has been spent on resources for your children

A polite reminder - Please could those parking to drop-off and collect children in the mornings and after school show consideration for the neighbouring houses - Thank you very much.

Sports results

Well done to the Football Team who played Park View on Wednesday and won 7-2 in the Crofton Cup Quarter, we are now through the Semi-Finals. A close match on Thursday evening led to a Heaton Park win, 5-2 result.

Congratulations to the Netball Team who won their match on Thursday evening. An amazing 15 goals were scored by our team!

Letters going home to be shared this week:

All these letters are available on the website too!

- Reception & Nursery September 2017 admissions invite
 - KS1 school trip letter

Finally, a quick reminder to parents to apply suncream before school. Nursery & Reception will top suncream up during the day but children must arrive with full coverage already applied. Thank you